
From Monday, 1 July to Sunday, 28 July, Southend-on-Sea 
will be an official host partner of The Knife Angel 
Monument during its National Youth Anti-Violence Tour of 
the UK, 2024.  The incredible 27ft, 3.5 tonne sculpture, 
made from more than 100,000 confiscated or surrendered 
knives, uses its sheer size, scale, and distinctive materials 
to send a message of hope and change. The Knife Angel will 
be temporarily located at the top of the City’s High Street 
within the Victoria Plaza area (outside the Odeon Cinema).  
I would like to encourage you and your family to visit the 
Knife Angel Monument.  More information is contained in 
the links below: 

 

https://southendcsp.org.uk/knife-angel/  
 

https://www.visitsouthend.co.uk/guide/the-knife-
angel/ 
 

Today, a group of Year 7 students are visiting the Tower of 
London.  The purpose of the trip is for students to learn 
about medieval life which they are learning about as part 
of their History lessons but also the Stuarts and English Civil 
War.  The trip also includes a ‘Tales of the Tower’ workshop 
where students will be guided around the Tower and told 
stories by a historical figure to help them understand how 
the Tower of London has changed over time.  I am sure 
they will all have had a wonderful time.  A huge thank you 
to Miss Fraser for organising and accompanying today’s 
trip.  Thank you to Miss House, Mrs Samuels and Mr Blows 
for also kindly supporting the trip. 
 

I would like to wish those students in Year 10 who are able 
to take part in the Work Experience Week next week all the 
very best.  We do hope they enjoy their experience and 
look forward to hearing how they got on when they return 
to school! 
 

As we look towards the end of this school year, three 
weeks and counting, we know that many of you may be 
considering purchasing new school uniform for 
September.  If your child has outgrown any of their school 
uniform, could we possibly ask that you consider donating 
any unwanted items of school uniform, in reasonable 
condition, to the school via Reception.  Any items of 
unwanted uniform are always gratefully received by the 
school at any time. 
 

We are delighted to be welcoming a new member to the 
staff team on Monday.  Miss Reddish will be joining as a 
Teacher in the DT Department. 
 
Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 
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Issue number: 1 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

Our Year 10 students’ mock exams came to an end today 
and we look forward to them receiving their results from 
these exams shortly.  I would like to echo what I said last 
week about how impressed we have been with their 
behaviour and attitude towards these important exams.  
A huge thank you to Miss Stockman, Miss Clark and our 
invigilating team for all their invaluable support of these 
exams over the past two weeks. 
 

You may recall that I wrote, in last week’s Parent 
Newsletter, about my attendance at a presentation 
evening for the Southend Spring Respect Project at the 
Mayor’s Parlour.  Well, following the presentation 
evening we were absolutely delighted to receive an 
invitation from the Jack Petchey Foundation for some of 
our students to attend a week’s residential in Wales in a 
couple of weeks’ time.  The parents/carers of those 
students selected will be contacted shortly. 
 

As many of you will be aware, the school has been 
extremely fortunate to have worked with the Jack 
Petchey Foundation for a significant number of years and 
they have provided numerous opportunities for our 
students over the years such as the residential trip I have 
just spoken about.  Sadly, we learnt yesterday that Sir 
Jack Petchey CBE, founder of the Jack Petchey 
Foundation, has passed away at the age of 98.  The Jack 
Petchey Foundation was founded in 1999 to provide 
opportunities for young people aged between 11 and 25 
across London and Essex.  Sir Jack’s vision and the work 
of his Foundation has impacted so many lives of young 
people, teachers and leaders.  The Jack Petchey 
Foundation will continue as a lasting legacy to this quite 
remarkable man. 
 

Thank you to all those parents/carers who kindly 
attended our termly Parent Forum on Thursday.  As 
always, we look forward to events such as these which 
provide us with the opportunity to update you on our 
actions and our plans moving forward as we continue to 
strive towards rapid improvement. 
 

Today, we welcomed the Essex County Fire and Rescue 
Service (ECFRSS) to Southchurch High.  ECFRSS delivered 
presentations to groups of our Year 9 students as part of 
a joint initiative between the police and fire services in 
Essex.  The aim of these presentations was to deliver 
important messages about the dangers of knife crime to 
our students covering a number of important topics, 
including joint enterprise, custodial sentences, the 
adolescent brain and decision-making and investigate 
ways of addressing peer pressure.  Thank you to Miss 
Murray for kindly arranging these presentations today. 
 

 

The Southchurch Way 
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Year 9 Design and Technology 
 

This week, Year 9 have been busy making candle holders in 

their Design and Technology lesson. 

Key Dates 
 

2 July Southchurch Culture Event 

03 July Year 7 and 8 Colchester Zoo trip 

04 July Year 8 ‘Take Your Child to Work’ Day 

05 July  Year 6 Transition Day 

9 and 10 
July                   

‘Thank you for the Music’  
School Musical Performance 

10 July ‘The Brilliant Club’ Graduation at 
London SOAS University 

11 July Year 10 Business Studies trip to 
Adventure Island 

12 July Southchurch Olympics 

16 July Alumni Reunion 

17 July Year 10 Geography trip to Walton-
on-the-Naze 

18 July Year 10 Thorpe Park trip 

19 July Last day of term 
Students finish at 1.00pm 
 

 

Mersea Trip 
 

Some of our Year 9 students had the most amazing time 

last week on their visit to Essex Outdoors, Mersea Island. 
 

They went outside of their comfort zone, worked so well in 

their teams and we are very proud of them all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

   

                  

                     

  

                                    

         

     
        
            
          
        
       
       

            

           
      

            
           
            

 
          

           
    
    

           
         
      
  

         

             
           
              
      

          
 

     

            
   

             
            
     

          

    

          
    
 

         

       

          
           
      
       
    

           
            

 
          

       

          
 

             
     

            
        

         
           
           
              

  
          

          
            
     

       

                                          

                                                                    

                

                                              

                       



Key 2   RELATING - Connect with people 
Feeling connected to other people is at the heart of 

happiness - theirs and ours. 
 

Taking action to build, maintain and strengthen our 

relationships is important. 
 

Happiness and relationships, it works both ways 
Not only do good relationships contribute to happiness, 

but also happy people tend to have more and better-

quality relationships. 
 

Reflection: In what way does taking care of your wellbeing 

contribute to the quality of your connections with others? 
 

Loneliness, health and happiness 
Whether you are naturally introverted or extroverted, for 

wellbeing we all need to feel connected to others. Feeling 

lonely is a signal that we need to seek and find connection. 

A bit like being thirsty is a signal to drink some water and 

it can be harmful if we don’t. If we feel lonely it can be 

hard to reach out, but it’s important we take action to feel 

more connected to others. 
 

Reflection: What’s an action you could take to reach out 

and connect with others if you feel lonely? 
 

Close relationships matter 
Our close relationships generally matter most for our 

happiness. As well as boosting how happy we feel, it can 

mean we are less prone to depression and other illnesses 

and it helps us recover more quickly.  
 

Reflection: What helps you stay close to the people that 

matter most in your life?  
 

Responsiveness 
We feel close to others when we feel understood, valid 

and cared for. This helps us feel seen and accepted for 

who we are – our strengths and weaknesses, hopes, fears 

and needs, and that our views are listened to, even if they 

aren’t agreed with.  
 

Reflection: How can you remind yourself to really listen to 

others? 

 

Connect to your community 
Reflection: What is one small action you can take to help 

you be connected in your community? 
 

Every little action can count 
Reflection: What is one small action you can take to 

contribute to happiness of others in your community? 
 

Notice others’ strengths and what you share 
Reflection: For everyone you meet or interact with find 

something positive about them or find something that you 

have in common.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for the Music 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 
 

New items for this week: 
 

Pink toiletry bag ‘M’ on the front 

Blazer 40” 

Blazer 46~ 

Blazer XL 

Blazer 35” 

Black Trousers 17-18 years – keys in pocket 
 

If you child has misplaced any of these items, please send 

them to the main office as soon as possible. 
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Year 7 Football Trials 
 
 


